

- 766 Old Hespeler Road, Suite 204 Cambridge, ON N3H 5L8
- 🖂 info@sgacanada.ca
- **519-621-3553**

Canadian Director's Report

Personal newsletter featuring ministry and family updates, greetings and more from Bill and Judy Ball.

Who would have believed after a full year that we would still be in such a predicament as a nation with a global pandemic changing our lives in such ways? This will be a time in history that we will look back upon and remember how life changed. We are so glad that we serve and trust a God who knows the beginning from the end and changes not.

Many of our online skills have developed so that we can continue to move forward with the SGA Canada ministry and our personal lives. Some days I wonder how much more the advancement of technology can continue to expand. Zoom has become a way of life and just a short while ago it was a word I used to express going fast in my 30 year old van.

While not traveling we have instead had opportunities to assist others through our home. Most recently a pastor friend and family were transitioning into a new place and position needing temporary accommodations. Our finished basement sure met the need which we were pleased to provide and renew friendships.

Bill continues to serve on the SGA US board, Life Action board and remains a member of the ABWE corporation membership. Meetings have been held but everything continues virtually.

We enjoy the occasional visit from Kim and Dan who live in Kitchener, a short 15-minute drive from our home in Cambridge. It is good to be able to assist each other whenever needed and share all our happenings. This is all limited due to Covid restrictions.

It will be another few months before Chris, Karyn and the 3 grandchildren return to Canada for a Home Assignment. God continues to use them greatly in South Sudan with Mission Aviation Fellowship. Chris serves as a pilot and Karyn teaches both at the Juba Christian Academy and in the community.

Our partners overseas ask when we are returning to visit them, but the sense is not immediately. We provide for them through amazing donors, and it is our privilege to become that link making it all possible. We have a wonderful board that are most supportive and involved as much as possible. The big project now is summer camps and hopefully we can see 40,000 Eurasian children and teens attend.

We are both healthy and take all the appropriate precautions to remain safe and strong. God has provided for us in every way for which we are humbled and grateful. Pray for us as we do for you.

Your friends,



